
 

 

Brush Pick Up Policy 

 

All tree trimming contractors/companies must visit Town Hall to apply 
for a Commercial Tree Removal and Trimming Permit prior to beginning 
work. The cost of the permit is five dollars ($5.00) and serves to protect 
the homeowner and contractor. Tree trimmings and cutting debris 
created by private companies and/or contractors must be removed by 
the company and disposed of off-site. In the event the brush is not 
disposed of, it will be the homeowner’s responsibility for the disposal. 

Trimmings created by the homeowner will be collected at least once 
per week in each neighborhood. Only trimmings that are 6” in diameter 
or smaller and that are less than 12’ long will be picked up. Grass 
clippings, leaves, or other material that can be raked must be placed in 
bags. No other materials shall be placed in with the brush.  

In the event of any delays, a paper door knocker will be placed on the 
door of the homeowner to inform of the issue and a potential 
collection date. 

 

 

 

 

Policy Effective Date: January 1, 2019 


